
 
 
January 15, 2004 
 
 
 
Mr. Rod A. McLennan, Q.C.      Transmitted by fax to 
Chairman        613-947-4442, 
Judicial Compensation & Benefits Commission   e-mail and 10 copies by mail 
9th Floor, 99 Metcalfe Street 
Ottawa, Ontario 
K1A 1E3 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. McLennan: 
 
  Re:  Judicial Compensation & Benefits Commission - 2003 
 
  I write to bring to the attention of the Commission the submission of Justice Berger 
of the Alberta Court of Appeal, dated December 16, 1999, to the 1999 Commission, on the subject 
of salary differential for justices of the courts of appeal of Canada.  A review of your website 
www.quadcom.gc.ca reveals that a copy is available in your archives. 
 
  While I leave it to the Commission as to whether to make any recommendation, 
and, if so, what recommendation, on this non-pressing issue, I believe you may benefit from the 
input of this very insightful perspective, which I believe continues to have validity today as it did 
when originally written. 
 
  I note, as Justice Berger points out, that the Table of Precedence for Canada 
recognizes no different hierarchy in law between puisne justices of courts of appeal and superior 
trial courts. 
 
  I recommend Justice Berger's letter for your consideration as you consider this 
issue. 
 
  I do not wish to make an oral presentation at your scheduled hearings. 
 
       Yours truly, 
 
 
 
       John D. Rooke 
 
JDR/vh 
 
cc: The Honourable C.A. Fraser, Chief Justice of Alberta 
 The Honourable A.H.J. Wachowich, Chief Justice of the Court of Queen's Bench 
 The Honourable A.B. Sulatycky, Associate Chief Justice of the Court of Queen's Bench 
 The Honourable Mr. Justice R.L. Berger 
 










